
City of Victoria 

Council Minutes 

January 18, 2021 

Regular Meeting 

 

The Governing Body of the City of Victoria met in regular session on January 18, 2021, at 5:30 

PM at the V.F.W. Hall, Victoria, Kansas. 

 

Roll Call 

 

Council Members Harland Rupp, Dustin Schumacher, Erica Dinges and Zach Kanzenbach 

present.  Ryan Lichter absent. 

 

Presiding 

 

Honorable Mayor John Schulte. 

 

Also Present 

 

City Superintendent Brad Schmidtberger, Patrol Officer Ryan Mauch, James Bell, City Attorney 

Don Hoffman and City Clerk Mary Pfeifer. 

 

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

 

Minutes 

 

Minutes of the December 21, 2020 regular meeting were presented for review.  Motion by 

Harland Rupp, second by Dustin Schumacher to approve the minutes as submitted. 

Vote: 4 Ayes 0 Nays, Motion declared carried. 

 

Warrant Ordinance A-01-21 

 

Ordinance A-01-21, consisting of bills against the City for the month of December was presented 

for review.  Motion by Zach Kanzenbach, second by Erica Dinges that Ordinance A-01-21 be 

approved and all bills paid. 

Vote: 4 Ayes 0 Nays, Motion declared carried. 

 

Agenda 

 

Motion by Dustin Schumacher, second by Erica Dinges to approve the agenda with 

modifications of LMI Survey. 

Vote: 4 Ayes 0 Nays, Motion declared carried. 

 



Police Report 

 

Patrol Officer Ryan Mauch gave the police department report. The new patrol vehicle has been 

completely accessorized.   They will also be attending some training in March. 

 

City Superintendent Report 

 

City Superintendent Brad Schmidtberger gave his department update.  The water tower is up and 

a paint color needs to be chosen.  Consensus of the Council was to paint the tower white with 

maroon and yellow lettering. 

 

Unfit Structure 

 

Ron Quint agreed to have his residence torn down by January 1, 2021.  Nothing has been done 

yet.  Council will get an additional estimate and have a special meeting to proceed with 

demolition. 

 

LMI Survey 

 

Council felt that at this time it would not pay to send out an LMI survey since the last time the 

City did not qualify.  Council has not felt much has changed since the last survey. 

 

Water Project Pay Estimates 

 

Pay estimates were submitted for the water project for Council approval by EBH Engineering, 

Rural Water District No. 2 and Gerard Tank & Steel. Motion to approve the pay estimates 

submitted by EBH Engineering for $21,308.73, Rural Water District No. 2 for $107,576.90, and 

Gerard Tank & Steel for $122,882.50, by Erica Dinges, second by Dustin Schumacher. 

Vote: 4 Ayes 0 Nays, Motion declared carried. 

 

Spring Clean-up 

 

The date for a spring clean-up has been tentatively set for April 30, May 1 and May 2. City 

Superintendent Brad Schmidtberger will check to see if dumpsters will be available. 

 

Comments 

 

No public comments or Mayor comments. 

 

Special Meeting 

 

The special meeting to discuss the estimates for the Ron Quint property demolition will be held 

on February 1, 2021, at 6:30 pm in the V.F.W. Hall. 

 



Curb Repairs 

 

The City received an estimate for repairing the curb and guttering on 10th Street. Council would 

like to see additional estimates before making a decision. 

 

Adjournment 
 

All business on hand having been discussed, Motion to adjourn by Zach Kanzenbach, second by 

Harland Rupp. 

Vote: 4 Ayes, 0 Nays, Motion declared carried. 

 

 

 

______________________ 

John Schulte, Mayor 

 

 

______________________ 

Mary Pfeifer, City Clerk 

 


